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Correspondence  

● Grins on the Go – We just received a letter from Delta Dental outlining the results of the 
Grins on the Go clinic held at West Minico last October where they screened 75% of the 
students in the building. Please contact me for more information. 

Information/Updates 

● Boys & Girls Club of the Magic Valley in Rupert Expanding – We met with representatives 
from the BGCMV and discussed the expansion of their program. We had a very successful 
retirement reception on May 16. There were many staff recognized. When it was all added 
up there was over 460 years of service represented by those retiring. We give our heartfelt 
thanks to them for their many years of service to the District and to our children! 

● Open Teaching Positions – We have filled most of our teaching positions. Currently our 
only certified positions are a MS SpEd teacher, HS English teacher and 0.75 FTE Advanced 
Opportunities Assistant. 

● Idaho Mastery Education Conference - I attended this conference along with two other 
administrators and two teachers. It was very eye-opening to hear how other schools are 
implementing this alternative to seat time requirements for students. We will be joining 
the state team to find out more about this way for assessing student learning. 

Meetings/Activities 

● Staff/Building Visits:  
I attended our graduation ceremonies, the Mt. Harrison Senior celebration dinner as well 
as their end of year BBQ, and the Transportation BBQ the last day of school. 

We had a very successful Admin Team Retreat June 7 where we discussed the importance 
of developing a positive culture in our buildings. We also spent some time volunteering at 
the Humanitarian Center in Rupert.  

● Committee/Community Meetings:  
I attended the Region IV Development Association Board meeting June 6 in Twin Falls. I 
represent K-12 on the board. 

District Happenings 

● Elementary - Here is a sampling of some of what has been happening in our elementary 
schools: 

We had a Kindergarten Graduation at Rupert Elementary and numerous field trips the last 
week of school. 

Upcoming Events 

July 8 Special Board Meeting, 3:00 
July 11 ISBA Sumer Leadership Training in Twin Falls 
July 15 Board Meeting 

 


